May 17, 2017
Dear Neighbors:

This month’s meeting of the Board of Trustees will occur on Monday, May 22, 2017 at 8:00 p.m. at Village Hall. In addition to our regular monthly business, there will be a public hearing regarding the Village’s Storm Water Management Program, year fourteen annual report.
As residents, we are all inter-connected and the actions each of us take not only effect each other but the overall general welfare of the Village. Please note that construction and landscaping is not permitted before 8AM on weekdays and Saturdays and no work is allowed on Sunday.  Please be sure notify your contractors and service providers accordingly of these regulations.  
With great appreciation and respect, I would like to take a minute to thank my board and the village staff, as I sincerely admire their dedication and efforts in making Woodsburgh the special place that it is.  As a team, we have created a well-oiled machine that is running smoothly and efficiently. This is overtly apparent from many perspectives but most obviously by the demand for homes and the influx of young professionals looking to seek residence in Woodsburgh.  Rest assured that this administration is committed to maintaining this positive trend along with the rural charm and integrity of the village for which it is known.

It was mentioned at the last board meeting that village residents may appreciate a short synopsis indicating some of the many accomplishments that this administration has made over the last four years. As such, I am providing some major highlights which have vastly improved property value, quality of life, safety and security as well as the overall financial strength of the Village.
1. No tax increases from 2012-2016 based on positive net income and growth.

2. Creation of private Security Patrol at no additional residential tax expense.

3. Installation of a License Plate Recognition system monitored 24/7 by NCPD.

4. Complete replacement and lighting of Village signs and markers.

5. Road refurbishment program reimbursed by NYS and the utility companies.  

6. Street Light LED Conversion program 100% reimbursed by NYS resulting in significant annual savings and a greener footprint in the village. 

7. Comprehensive beautification and planting program in the public space.

8. Renegotiated fire contract resulting in over $150k savings over next 5 years.

9. Computerized and modernized village office with automated tax program.

10.  Implementation of a computerized and electronic building dept system.

11. Purchase of new equipment including Village truck and plow.

12. Creation of Village Website containing comprehensive information such as village code, history and forms.

13.  Extensive preventative maintenance programs including the complete analysis and cleaning of all catch basins and roadways.

14.  Installation of two way radio communication and emergency response system including automated resident notification (WRENS). 

15.  Replaced Village Attorney, Building Inspector and office staff as required.

16.  Instituted W-VIP residential vehicle identification program with NCPD.
Be sure to vote at the upcoming Village election, Tuesday, June 22, 2017 at the Keystone Yacht Club between the hours of 12 Noon and 9:00 p.m. We look forward to seeing you there. 
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Hon. Lee. A. Israel, Mayor



